VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
POLICE COMMITTEE

May 28, 2013

Meeting called to order 7:00 p.m.

Those present:

Hugh Rhodes, Chairman




Donald Cuttill, Member




Larry Rice, Member




Paul Struve, Member




Phil Kringlie, Member

Also present:

Vicky Moxley, Trustee




Tim Callahan, Attorney




Ernest Millsap, Chief of Police




Jack Azzarello, Deputy Chief of Police




Elaine Thompson, Administrative Police Assistant

Mr. Rhodes opens the meeting regarding a new telephone system for the Police Department.  He recognized Mrs. Elaine Thompson to present to the committee her findings.

Mrs. Thompson stated she has received two quotes, one from ATI and the other from New System.  Both were given information as to what the Police Department was looking at and the quotes were within $2,000 of each other. She is still waiting for the third quote she requested.

Mrs. Thompson stated her preference would be to go with ATI as they put in the current system and are familiar with the Police facility.  

This new system would be computer based and should pay for itself within the first three years.  The current system is land line based and the costs are higher.  It is also the same system the Village Hall is using.  The emergency line in the Police lobby can only be accessed through AT&T and will remain a land line and separate from the system proposed.
Mr. Rice asked where this money will be coming from.  Mrs. Thompson stated it will be paid from 911 and should take approximately six weeks.
Mrs. Moxley asked what kind of security is there if we are connected to other Police Departments.  Mrs. Thompson stated they were not connected to other departments and the fire wall in place should take care of any security they will need.  It was also noted that “BlackBoard” is a separate system and will not be affected by installing a new system.

Mr. Struve recommended Mr. Rhodes, Mr. Kringlie, Chief Millsap and Mrs. Thompson fine tune the bids, keep the cost under $25,000 and return to the Board with their final recommendation.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye:  All.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Rhodes noted the next topic for discussion will be regarding Video Cameras in the Village.  He recognized Chief Millsap to present to the committee his findings.  

Chief Millsap would like to purchase some cameras to be placed strategically throughout the Village.  He noted the benefit of putting them at the corner of Leon Cook Drive and Santa Fe Drive, on Lenzi Avenue, at the entrance/exit of Weeping Willow Ranch, and the corner of East Avenue and Lyons Street, and 67th Street and East Avenue.  These cameras would allow the Police Department to review incidents that happened at those locations and possibly prevent or solve thefts.  The video from the cameras would also be able to be viewed on the computers in the squad cars. One would be able to view license plate numbers and see persons driving in vehicles clearly. It was noted the school was installing video cameras and it was possible the Police Department would be able piggy back onto their system. It was suggested to possibly purchase five camera’s to begin with.  It was also noted each camera would cost approximately $2,000.

Mr. Kringlie stated there were two cameras mounted at the Police Department from 

Cook County Project Shield program.  This project was dropped by Cook County and these cameras may be used to cover any of the suggested locations.

When asked as to how the cameras would be paid for Chief Millsap suggested monies received from Village portion of casino revenue.  Mr. Struve liked the idea of installing the camera’s but wasn’t sure if those monies were already slated for other projects and he would like to make sure there was revenue to cover the costs.  He suggested the other members of the committee consider how to pay for the camera’s before they agreed to purchase them.  Chief Millsap also noted he was looking at grants that could possibly help to pay for them.  

Mrs. Moxley was concerned regarding the camera’s placed in residential areas.  She felt residents might resent camera’s facing their homes and taking away their privacy.  Chief Millsap noted the cameras would not face toward any homes. 
Mr. Rhodes noted the next topic for discussion was knox boxes.  Chief Millsap stated there were no more knox boxes available and he is receiving requests from seniors for them.  Mr. Kringlie stated he knew of one that had been returned to the Police Department after the resident passed away and it was there somewhere.  

It was asked if these boxes were maintained so there was no problem accessing them when necessary.  Chief Millsap stated currently Sgt. Miller was going around and checking each knox box.  He also noted that every month one officer goes around checking these boxes.
Mrs. Moxley stated previously these boxes were paid for by Aging Well, but it should be taken out of Public Relations.  Each box costs $180.

The consensus of the Committee was to purchase 10 knox boxes.

Mr. Rhodes stated the next topic for discussion is regarding starting a new eligibility list for Patrolmen.  Chief Millsap noted the current list for patrolmen expires January 2014.  As it takes approximately four months for the list to be done that it should begin as soon as possible.  The Committee would request to the Board of Trustees to being the process to start a new eligibility list for Patrolman.
Mr. Struve made a motion to go into closed session under Open Meetings Act Section 2(c)(1) (appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of specific employees of the local government)  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye:  Mr. Rhodes, Mr. Cuttill, Mr. Kringlie, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Nay:  None.  Closed Session begins 7:03 p.m.
7:30 p.m. Mr. Rice made a motion to reconvene the regular committee meeting.  Second by Mr. Struve.  Voting Aye:  Mr. Rhodes, Mr. Cuttill, Mr. Kringlie, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mrs. Moxley.  Voting nay:  None.  

Mr. Rice made a motion to recommend to the Board of Trustees to expedite the process to hire for the position of Patrolman from the current list of candidates.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye:  Mr. Rhodes, Mr. Cuttill, Mr. Kringlie, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mrs. Moxley.  Voting nay: None.

Adjourned 7:35 p.m.

________________________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk by

Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk

